MINUTES OF STEERING COMMITTEE MEETING

OF THE 

DEL MONTE BEACH NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

October 24, 2023
A Steering Committee Meeting of the Del Monte Beach Neighborhood Association was held at 5 Dunecrest on October 24, 2023.  Attending were Joe Fogel, Marian Deering, Carol Harpster, Larry Gamble, Jayme Fields, Marigrace Gamble, Lori Mazzuca, Jerry Swisher, David Potter, Andrea Olsen-Medina, and Caroline Elliott.  Katherine Barry was absent. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm by President Joe Fogel.  The Minutes of the meeting of August 17, 2023 were approved unanimously.
President Fogel said that the Fall celebration on September 16th was enjoyed by all and he thanked everyone for their help.  He read letters received thanking the Association for the party.  The history section about the Del Monte Beach subdivision was noted as interesting to all.  Larry Gamble proposed that a historian be appointed to preserve the records.  It was agreed that the matter will be discussed at a later meeting.
Treasurer Larry Gamble presented a receipt indicating that the balance in the bank is now $7,052.70.
Lori Mazzuca suggested that Martin and John may be willing to help with sending out the President’s messages to all members of the Association and all residents of Del Monte Beach area.

There was discussion regarding the public toilets and all agreed that they are stinky, not properly maintained, and a magnet for gang tags and other illegal activities.  Santo said he would like them to be removed.  There was discussion about whether ask the City to have them removed, or to have them properly cleaned regularly.  David Potter offered to find out who of City employees will be able to do something about the toilets.  Joe Fogel said he will write to the City explaining the problem and asking them to either take the toilets out or maintain them properly.
Caroline Elliott said that she had called the number posted near Del Monte Avenue and in reply was sent the plans for the Del Monte Avenue/Casa Verde Way Intersection Improvement Project, which she has forwarded to members of the Steering Committee.
Jayme Fields said that the cameras are ready to be installed, however, the City of Monterey wants us to state our policy on how our license plate cameras are to be used by the City after they have been installed.  Jayme had sent a revised License Plate Reader Policy to members of the Steering Committee for review.  It was agreed that the cameras will take pictures of all licenses on incoming automobiles, but will make the images available to be read only if there is an incident.  The images will be deleted in 30 days.
Marian Deering passed out copies of the By-laws showing changes to be made before the new By-laws are presented to the Association for approval at our meeting in January, 2024.  With a few minor changes, the draft of new By-laws was approved.

President Fogel said that Thys had called him about the illegal cutting down of a tree; it was agreed that we will take no action.  Also, an altercation regarding an aggressive dog being walked without a leash had been reported to police.
The next meeting will be on November 28, 2023, at 6:00 pm at 145 Spray Avenue.

There being no further business, the meeting closed.

Carol Harpster, Secretary

